UMPS MEETING MINUTES  
May 3, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm by President Rhonda Gross.
There was a motion to approve the minutes of the April 4, 2012 meeting, it was seconded and passed.
Treasurer’s Report
Gloria Grabarczyk reported that Craft Fair deposits are coming in and still waiting for the bus transportation bills for the CA trip to arrive.
 There was a motion to approve the treasurer’s report dated 4/30/12. It was seconded and the motion passed.
Director’s Reports
Mrs. Egger reported that the Choir had a good month. The CA trip was great but short and the performances were wonderful. Choir is preparing for the May 17th Choir Concert and the May 29th Combined Concert. The Chamber Choir is going to the State Solo and Ensemble (S&E) and will meet at noon and perform at 1:00 pm on May 5th at Parkside.
Mr. Hull was not at the meeting and did not have a report.
 Mrs. Umhoefer reported that the CA trip was successful and the soundtrack session went very well. The soundtracks will be played at the Banquet. There are a lot of groups performing at S&E on Saturday, times are posted and available on-line. The Spring Band Concert is on Wednesday, May 16th at 7:30 pm (not 7 pm as listed on the school website) in the gym. The Wind Ensemble will play in the Combined Concert on May 29th at 7:30 pm in the gym. The Jazz Concert is May 30th with middle school Jazz Ensemble.
New Business: 
Homecoming: Homecoming is very early this year, the parade is Sept. 20th, the game is the 21st and the dance is the 22nd. 
Craft Fair: The Craft Fair is on Saturday, November 10th. There are 33 of the 80 booths already sold. We will still have a bake sale.

Fundraising: It was brought up that Lois Spaay said she would run a Pampered Chef fundraiser if UMPS is interested. She has done this before for other groups and it has gone well as Pampered Chef items are things people can use rather than food. UMPS is always looking for new and creative fundraising opportunities.

Presents: Rhonda presented Patti Wrobel and Cindy Minshall with “departing gifts” for their service as UMPS officers, since they each have graduating seniors and will no longer be with UMPS.

Old Business:      
Music Department Awards Banquet: The banquet is May 31st. UMPS needs help decorating, Judy Dornacher volunteered. Dinner will be catered by That’s Amore and drinks and dessert (ice cream bars) from the cafeteria. There will be two serving lines this year to help with the flow. Students may come for just the awards only, but they should arrive.  
Flowers: The seniors will receive a flower for their final respective concerts. There is a mom, Lisa, who has volunteered to make the boutonnieres. Sendik’s is supplying the flowers at cost.
CA trip: The trip went smoothly even with the interesting weather. The choir only lost one robe. The musical “Billy Elliot” was really good. Next year the Wind Ensemble and the Jazz Ensemble is take a ‘short’ trip. 
Miscellaneous:

Election of Officers: There are three open officer positions for next year, President, Vice-President and Secretary. There were no nominations for President or Vice-President. There were two nominations for co-secretaries: Debbie Babula and Karen Matovich. They accepted their nominations and were voted in as the new secretaries. It was decided that individualized appeals for officers would be made versus the mass e-mail ‘does anyone want to be an officer’. There will be an informal meeting at the Awards Banquet to elect those individuals that step forward. 

Meeting Time: There have been comments made throughout the year about the 6:00 pm start time being too early. There was discussion about changing back to the ‘normal’ 7:00 pm start time. The start time was changed this school year to accommodate Mr. Hull’s rehearsal schedule. UMPS will look into changing the start time of the meetings.

Cookbooks: Patti Wrobel will bring all of the unsold cookbooks to school and they will be stored in the Choir Room. We need to think of a creative way to sell them.

There was a motion to adjourn the meeting, it was seconded and passed. The meeting adjourned at 6:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,  
Cindy Minshall
Informal Meeting Minutes May 31, 2012
There was an informal meeting during the Awards Banquet to nominate members for the offices of President and Vice-President. The nominations were: Cherie Stein, President; Debbie Klein, Vice-President; and Susan Weis for PR/Communications.  The nominations were accepted and each was voted into their respective positions. Debbie Babula and Karen Matovich were introduced as new Co-Secretaries.
Corrections made to officer positions 9/4/12.

